Mr. Reaves Peters, 342 So. Chelses, Lansas City, Mo.

Dear Reaves:

Thanks for your good letter of the 30th ultimo. If and when they do have that meeting why could not you prevail upon the directors to permit you to draft a basketball schedule? I would be perfectly willing to have you do it. I believe the other coaches of the conference have enough confidence in you to have you do this.

This would save a lot of travel, and if you do not feel that you wanted to make it too exacting you could submit a tentative schedule and allow the coaches to shoot at it if they desire. I am not at all sure that we could make one at the present time as the calendars of the different schools might be altered, but I believe that we are all now getting pretty much on a war basis and the schedule will not be subject to change as much as a year previous.

No, sir, we are not going to be too busy to play golf this summer. When and if you have time let me know and we will battle, but I think you are too good for mo. Anyhow, we will have some fun.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.